Department of Planning and Environment



Stephanie Ballango Director Consultant to Infrastructure NSW PO Box R220 Royal Exchange NSW 1225

13/07/2022

Dear Ms. Ballango,

Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Stage 2 (SSD-9835) Pedestrian Infrastructure within the Moore Park Precinct, Condition D12

I refer to the submission detailing pedestrian infrastructure within the Moore Park Precinct submitted to the Planning Secretary in accordance with condition D12 of SSD-9835. I also acknowledge and thank you for your response to the Department's request for additional information.

I note that the submission:

- has been reviewed by the Applicant and no issues have been raised;
- contains the information required by condition D12 of the consent; and
- has been submitted to the Department prior to operation.

Accordingly, I acknowledge receipt of the submission detailing pedestrian infrastructure within the Moore Park Precinct, dated 2 May 2022, in accordance with condition D12 of SSD-9835.

You are reminded as per your response to sub condition D12(d), and as outlined in consultation with Greater Sydney Parklands (GSP), illumination levels and additional measures for barrier free access for the Albert Tibby Cotter Bridge and stadium pedestrian link are to be further considered (if required), post operation of the stadium.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Samuel Heaton on at samuel.heaton@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Matt Wood

Acting Team Leader

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Secretary